
From: APO [apo@apo-observers.org] 
To: 'Rob Swanson' 
Cc: 'Brian Mason' 
Subject: RE: Drug & Alcohol Policy 

Hi Rob & Brian- 
Thanks for the opportunity to provide input. I'll provide a brief summary of 
comments the APO has received on this issue (including information from Suzanne 
Romain's online survey below my comments). I'll post these comments in the next 
APO News and ask observers to provide additional comments directly to both of 
you.   

From 2002 APO Meeting Notes & conversations-  

The drug & alcohol policy was discussed in detail at the January meetings and 
generally there was no consensus regarding what the policy should be. Observers 
generally agreed that the policy (or at least the minimum) should be established 
by the agency so fundamentally different policies aren't in place across 
employers.   

Since the agency is asking for comments, I'd recommend that there needs to be 
some quantitative rules as well as some qualitative examples of some of the grey 
areas including how observers might expect the agency to respond to various 
situations.  My comments are mostly related to alcohol since possession or use 
of drugs is illegal period and that should be  clear. 

Quantitative rules might include (these are only suggestions for discussion not 
the APO's position):  
*Alcohol consumption of any kind or quantity on board vessels (regardless of 
whether on duty or not) will be considered a violation of the agency drug & 
alcohol policy. [unsure how this should be worded for plant assignments - there 
have been suggestions to the effect of no drinking while working which is 
completely reasonable and also no drinking X hours prior to working which I also 
think is reasonable. another option would be to find out what the alcohol 
policies of the various plant are and modify some of their language] 

REDUNDANT to above *Blood alcohol levels exceeding .1 will not be allowed while 
on duty which is defined as performing observer duties described in the North 
Pacific Groundfish Observer Manual at plants or on vessels. [if this were a 
rule, then there also needs to be a clear procedure for who can request testing 
and what the ramifications are of refusing testing, etc] 

*Being arrested for alcohol-related crimes while under contract (regardless of 
in the field or not) is grounds for immediate suspension and is grounds to 
initiate the decertification process if charge is prosecuted. examples - DUI, 
drunk & disorderly conduct,  

*Briefing or debriefing staff have the right to request an observer suspected of 
intoxication to submit to a breathalizer test. If positive, this is grounds for 
decertification.  

Examples of situations NMFS could address in a qualitative way:  
*If a vessel has a 'no alcohol in town' policy and I'm assigned to this vessel, 
am I obligated to follow this policy? OR would it be approprate for me to 
respect this policy and not drink more than a couple of drinks before returning 
to the vessel? OR if I feel the need to have several drinks, is the expectation 
I get a hotel or stay in a contractor bunkhouse? Does the vessel have the right 
to refuse this observer who returns while intoxicated?  



*what is the procedure of NMFS/contractors if a vessel captain/owner/manager 
makes an alcohol-related complaint against an observer? What rights do the 
vessels have? What rights do the observers have?  

* If I'm staying in a bunkhouse in the field, what is NMFS' role in ensuring 
alcohol-related unprofessional behavior does not occur? OR is this strictly the 
contractors' repsonsibility? If the latter is yes, are the contractors obligated 
to inform NMFS of any disciplinary action taken? Is this strictly a police 
matter?  

*Could the agency supply of list of alcohol-related behavior that they feel is 
inappropriate? Behaviors might include but are not limited to: -Public nudity - 
Assault of fishers or other observers - drinking more than 1 drink per hour - 
Getting drunk more than 4 consecutive nights while in port - Getting fall down 
drunk - Drinking to the point of not remembering events -  

Again, these are just some initial thoughts not a position of the APO. I think 
that you'll get more comments/ideas if there is a draft policy available for 
observers to comment on rather than just a general call for comments. The devil 
is always in the detail on these things.  

Hope this is useful,  
Kim Dietrich  


